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Randall R. Silber

Director of Planning

(804) 501-4602

March 2, 2007
Mr. Lance Koth
Draper Aden Associates

8090 Villa Park Drive

Richmond, VA  23228

RE: 
Vanguard Car Rental – Richmond Airport

V-262 - Construction Plan Comments I
Dear Mr. Koth:

The Planning Office has completed its review of the referenced construction plans submitted February 07, 2007 and has the following comments that are repeated from the last review:

1. Provide details for the gate in terms of its appearance.  Will the existing gate be upgraded?  Staff requires that a mock iron fence be integrated into the overall fence plan around the main entranceway to the site i.e. around the vehicular entrance gate as seen on another airport, rental car facility.  All gates on site must be accessible to emergency vehicles.

The following are new comments, based on your latest submittal:
2. The landscaping plans were submitted with the construction plans, however staff has advised you on several times (the latest was 02/28/07) that this requires a separate submittal, a separate application and its associated fee.  Staff is still waiting on these items and as a result, these plans have not been routed for review.

3. The dumpster detail has been added, but the height needs to be 8’ and not the size indicated.
4. Due to the proposed parking lot, raised parking islands will need to be provided at each end of the parking row.

5. Due to the proposed parking lot, the following would need to be provided and accounted for: 

· Interior Greenspace

This figure would be relatively small as it would only be based on the area within the parking area and NOT the storage area or the existing structures.  I would anticipate that the required greenspace would be accounted for within the parking islands themselves.
6. Additional comments may be forthcoming.

Comments from the other agencies will be sent to you as they are received.  If you have any questions about my comments, please feel free to contact me.
Sincerely,

Anthony Greulich

County Planner

CC:
Capital Regional Airport Commission – D Blum via email

Vanguard Car Rental USA, Inc.
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